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September  2009



President’s Corner

Members:

So far, this year has been quite a challenge to our industry.  It appears that there are some signs that the economy is moving forward again.  The largest indicator being the State of Iowa’s recently proposed projects with help of The American Recovery and Reinvestment Act funding.  Although projects have not been as plentiful as in the past, it appears that many of you have remained busy.  The 2009 Board is no exception.  We have been busy with several projects thus far.  The greatest amount of our time has been on preparing training opportunities through ITRC web events and the Fall Symposium.  Please mark your calendars for November 16th - 17th for this year’s event to be held in the Des Moines area.  The Board has been busy finalizing an agenda, and you should see an invitation soon.  



Survey says……
2008 Symposium Summary


The 2008 EPI Symposium was again hosted at the Stoney Creek Inn.  The evaluation forms collected from the 2008 symposium generally indicated attendees considered it a “good” event.  Again, as noted the previous year, many attendees commented that there were good speakers and a variety of topics but that some presenters should focus less on a “sales approach” and more of a technical presentation.    Some suggestions on improving the symposium would be to provide more room for the vendors, shorten the breaks and turn up the heat!  Thanks to all who completed the evaluation forms – your comments and suggestions help EPI continue to improve the Symposium to meet your professional needs.
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ENVIRONMENTAL PROFESSIONALS of IOWA

Meeting Minutes 1/27/09

Hydro-Klean Office

Attendees:
Ginger Thune, Steve Reinders, Steve Shipley, Matt Deutsch, Kay Eekhoff, 


Ruth Hummel, Angel Shawda 

Officer Election:



President – Steve Shipley



President Elect – Steve Reinders



Secretary – Angel Shawda



Treasurer – Leah Calvert

Newsletter Editor – will remain Ginger Thune



Program Chair – Kay Eekhoff

For the elections, we did not have a quorum (only three voting members were present, need four for a quorum).  Jasmine provided a vote by proxy to make the elections official.

EPI Website:

· The EPI website has the scanned business cards of our corporate sponsors.  We discussed adding a link to their websites via clicking on their business cards.

· Discussed charging more for corporate sponsors since it is now cheaper to be a sponsor (get 2 people admitted to the symposium) than to pay for two separate memberships.

· Agreed to sell advertising space on the website, if possible.  Need to decide on fees.
ITRC Seminars:

· A two part ITRC seminar will be sponsored by EPI.  LNAPL part 1 will be held on March 3rd at Hydro-Klean.  We decided to start early with lunch and a little social time for EPI members and also to announce any EPI business.  The time will be from 12:30 to 3:15, with the ITRC seminar from 1pm until 3:15.  We decided to try to host an event in Cedar Rapids (at Howard R. Green), but not to try in western Iowa this time due to poor turn-out in the past.  The ITRC LNAPL part 2 seminar will be sponsored on June 23rd, with final details to be announced at a later time. 

· Steve Shipley volunteered to arrange email notifications for the March 3rd ITRC event and to arrange CEUs with Elaine Douskey/IDNR.

· Instead of a 3rd ITRC event in the last summer/early fall, it was decided that we would try to host a social event such as a barbeque at a park.  

EPI Symposium:

· It was decided that we would shoot for Tuesday and Wednesday, November 17th and 18th, for the 2009 symposium.

· We will try to set up pay-pal for the next symposium.  The cost is $400.00 for the set-up, and a pay-pal fee of 2.9% plus a $0.30 transaction fee.  A trial run will be done for the March 3rd ITRC event.

· Potential partners to bring into the 2009 symposium include the Hawkeye Chapter of Safety Engineers and the Iowa Groundwater Association.

· Steve Shipley suggested bringing in a celebrity as the dinner speaker to draw more attendees.

Upcoming Events:
· Next board meeting will be held on March 24th, and another was scheduled for May 19th.  A notification of the board meeting dates will be sent out by the moderator along with a meeting itinerary.
· The EPI appreciation dinner will be held on Friday, February 20th.  Steve Shipley will choose the location.
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 To Poll and How to Poll, That is the Question

The EPI Constitution’s Statement of Purpose reads “Environmental Professionals of Iowa is a multidisciplinary 
organization, which promotes education and standards of conduct and performance in the environmental field.  
The organization also provides a forum for environmental professionals to express a collective statement and 
provide a professional perspective on environmental issues.”

Since the inception of EPI in 1992, EPI has issued a “collective statement” only once, in 1996.  
The contents of that statement were determined by sending out a letter to each EPI member 
asking for an opinion on a particular issue. Each letter contained a questionnaire and a stamped,
addressed envelope for return mail. The results of the questionnaires were tallied and published
 in the EPI newsletter. This method of polling the group proved to be laborious, but it did provide

a detailed description of the positions of environmental professionals in Iowa.

In March 2009, the current EPI officers (Board) notified members via email that the Board had 
entered comments to the Environmental Protection Commission at the February meeting. These comments were 
in regards to the Notice of Intended Action – Chapter 135 and Chapter 134 –Amendments to Underground 
Storage Tank Rules (Operator Training and Conflict of Interest).  The letter stated that the Board of EPI had 
voted to post the comments on behalf of EPI. The general EPI membership was not polled nor notified of the 
intended action prior to the submittal of the letter.

Some EPI members have expressed concern that the Board submitted a comment with a 
particular viewpoint to EPC without consulting the membership. At least one member has 
resigned in protest over the issue.

Questions were raised as to the role of the Board and procedures for taking such actions.  
As a result, the Board requested input from our membership in June as to how 
EPI should proceed in the future.  
On June 15, 2009, a letter was submitted via EPI Moderator which asked all members to provide input on how EPI can provide such a forum for a collective statement and a professional perspective on environmental issues.
The letter asked members to select one of the following positions below and submit to Steve Reinders via email.
Positions:

1. I don’t want EPI to issue position statements.

2. The EPI officers/Board has my authorization to submit comments/statements on

environmental issues, on my behalf, without consultation.

3. The EPI officers/Board has my authorization to submit comments/statements on

environmental issues on my behalf after notifying the membership of their intent and

waiting a prescribed period which allows the membership to comment on the intended

action.

4. EPI should set up a system whereby members are polled via email and/or can vote via a

website. The resulting data will be used to prepare a single position statement that

represents the majority view of at least 51% of the members.

5. EPI should set up a system whereby members are polled via email and/or can vote via a

website. The resulting data will be used to prepare a position statement that presents and

discusses the various majority and minority views of the issue within EPI.

6. Other: _______________________________________________________________

A total of 24 EPI members responded to this poll with the majority favoring position #3 and #4.  The steps discussed and passed by the EPI board were the following:  board draft the opinion; send to members for comment, receive responses and feedback; ascertain the majority decision; then board makes final call.  If there are issues without a clear response- board will not issue statement.  This process will be effective once a proper survey method is found

It was also noted, within the responses, that the EPI Board composition is primary professionals located in Central Iowa.  The board discussed that the solution to this would be to teleconference the meetings to include members from other parts of the state.
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PROJECT A.W.A.R.E. 

(A Watershed Awareness River Expedition)

7th Annual Project AWARE 
June 20-27, 2009 
Cedar River, Wapsipinicon River, Big Creek, and Indian Creek
Statistics of the 2009 event as provided at http://www.iowadnr.gov/volunteer/aware/09aware.html.

River Miles - 33.3 miles + Pleasant Creek Lake, Cedar Rapids Neighborhood, Cedar Bluff Area, Chicken Creek Area, and Rochester Prairie 
Participants - 269 
Sponsors - 98 
Trash Removed: 82,820 pounds (42.41 tons) 
Trash Recycled: 27% 
EPI is a proud Silver Stern supporter of this event.
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If it’s clean, recreational Iowa Rivers that you want then check out the Iowa River Revival (IRR) organization at www.iowarivers.org.  Iowa Rivers Revival is about a new beginning for Iowa's flowing waters.  Our members believe the starting point for a future of cleaner, wilder rivers is valuing rivers now through recreation, music, education and advocacy.

The IRR is about:  improving public access/tourism, education and advocacy, outreach and engagement and organize the Annual Iowa Rivers Revival Conference.
Here is a sample of upcoming events as posted on their website calendar:

· 
October 2009
· Fall Colors Float-Jones County Conservation Board, October 10, Wapsipinicon River from Anamosa to Newport Mills. [http://jonescountyiowa.org/Documents/Fall%202009%20Final.pdf
IDED, COSC Sign $1 Million Contract to Provide Green Building Training for Disaster Recovery
 

Iowa Department of Economic Development
August 31, 2009 Press Release
 

Des Moines, IA (August 31, 2009) - The Iowa Department of Economic Development has signed a $1 million contract with the Center on Sustainable Communities (COSC) to develop, coordinate and deliver green building related training programs. The Center on Sustainable Communities, a West Des Moines nonprofit, educates and empowers consumers and professionals to build with a focus on sustainability.

The workshops will build capacity for Iowa's disaster recovery efforts to rebuild in a safer, stronger and smarter manner. At the same time, the workshops will lay the foundation for ongoing training approaches to strengthen Iowa's ability to design and construct healthier, more durable, more energy efficient and easier to maintain infrastructure, homes and commercial buildings. More details on the trainings will be available soon at www.icosc.com.

"IDED and the state of Iowa are excited about this opportunity and the numerous public, private and nonprofit partnerships that the Center on Sustainable Communities is bringing to this training effort," said Iowa Department of Economic Development Director Mike Tramontina. "It not only aids in Iowa's immediate recovery efforts, but also lays a strong foundation that will support Iowa's long-term sustainability efforts with an emphasis on energy efficiency and renewable energy."

Approximately 60 trainings will be offered throughout the late summer and fall with additional trainings to be offered in 2010. Training topics will range from general introductions to green building to detailed trainings on heating, ventilation and air conditioning systems; foundations, framing; materials selection; roofing; assessing and prioritizing rehabilitation for existing homes; historic preservation; windows, doors and insulation; and stormwater management. Trainings will be available for both residential and commercial properties and for contractors as well as homeowners and building owners.

Partners in the project include: One Source Training (Community Colleges), Iowa Department of Natural Resources (IDNR), Iowa Utility Association, Iowa Historic Preservation Alliance, Iowa Energy Center, Iowa Department of Public Safety, U.S. Green Building Council Iowa Chapter, Iowa Association of Municipal Utilities, Greater Cedar Rapids Area Home Builders Association, Iowa Association of Community College Trustees, Cenergy and RDG Planning and Design.

For more information please contact Jeff Geerts at IDED at 515.725.3069 or greenstreets@iowalifechanging.com.

For more information on the Center for Sustainable Communities (COSC), go to www.icosc.com.
[image: image8.jpg]



Monitoring Water Use and Managing Water Rights from Space

(From geology.com, NASA’s Global Climate Change Program)
	
Background

Water shortages cause severe problems in arid areas and developing countries. These problems are expected to intensify in response growing populations and climate change. 


Land Irrigation: The Primary Use of Water


Agriculture is the primary consumptive use of water in most parts of the world. About 70 percent of all the water withdrawn for human use is devoted to land irrigation. Most of that water is wasted. The International Water Management Institute estimates that it takes between 1,000 to 2,000 liters of water to produce a kilogram of grain with common farming methods. But improved methods could produce the same abound of grain with as little as 500 liters. 


Mapping Water Use From Space


NASA scientists have developed a method for mapping water consumption using thermal data from the Landsat program. Here’s how it works: when water evaporates or transpires from an open field the temperature of that field is lowered. The degree of temperature drop is proportional to the amount of water lost. By comparing the temperature of that field to adjacent land areas the amount of water loss can be estimated. These temperature differences can be obtained by a study of the thermal wavelengths in the Landsat data. 

This allows water consumption to be measured on a field-by-field basis and Landsat data is available worldwide for the past twenty-five years. Up until now these estimates of water use were very difficult or impossible to obtain. Now they can be obtained rapidly. 

Monitoring Water Rights

In some parts of the world the right to use water is allocated, however, when consumption is difficult to measure making a successful case against a farm that is exceeding its rights to use water can be impossible. NASA’s new technique makes this type of data available. 


Water Use Management

Water consumption monitoring can be used to find efficient ways to produce crops so that water waste is minimized. Now that water use can be measured the opportunities to effectively manage water use becomes possible. These techniques can now be economically applied to water use problems in many parts of the world. In recognition of these water-monitoring innovations, Harvard University’s Ash Institute awarded NASA researches with the prestigious Innovations in American Government Award for 2009. More innovations in water resource management are likely to come from satellites and their ability to collect this important information. 
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ON THE MOVE…
· Lisa Coffelt is now a Marketing Coordinator within Seneca Companies. 

· Beth Curnes, formerly with Seneca, is now employed as a project engineer at ATC Associates.
· Adam Davidson has returned to Seneca Companies is working with remediation projects.
· Tristan Grover, formerly with URS, is now with Magellen.

· Steve Gustafson, formerly with Seneca, is now with the Army Corp of Engineers.

· Kurt Hiar, formerly with Seneca, is employed with the City of Moline.

· Dean Lewis, formerly of MWH, is now with Pioneer. 

· Kirby Smail and Jesse Nelson, formerly with Trileaf, are now with Delta Environmental.

· Dave Constant, formerly with Northern Environmental/Bonestroo, is now with E3.

.

Calendar of Events[image: image10.wmf]


10/12-15
Midwest Groundwater Annual Conference, St. Louis, MO

10/13
EPI Board Meeting, location TBD, 6 pm – members welcome
10/20
Environmental Protection Commission (EPC) Meeting, Fayette, IA (www.iowadnr.com/epc/)
11/10
EPI Board Meeting, location TBD, 6 pm – members welcome
11/16 -17
2009 EPI Symposium 
11/17
Environmental Protection Commission (EPC) Meeting, Fayette, IA (www.iowadnr.com/epc/)

12/9
Environmental Protection Commission (EPC) Meeting, Des Moines, IA (www.iowadnr.com/epc/)
EPI MEETING MINUTES
ENVIRONMENTAL PROFESSIONALS of IOWA

Meeting Minutes 03-30-09

MWH Office, Urbandale, Iowa

Attendees:
Karen Lodden, Jasmine Bootman, Ginger Thune, Steve Reinders, Steve Shipley,  Jeff White, Leah Calvert, Ruth Hummel, Christy Jaworski, Angel Shawda

2009 Fall Symposium:

· Reviewed possible locations for the November symposium, Stoney Creek in Johnston or Heart of America Restaurants and Inns in West Des Moines

· 2009 Symposium dates 11/17-11/18
· Steve S. to follow-up with ASSE and AIHA concerning symposium partnerships
· Everyone to think about speaker options; call for speakers to be included in next newsletter
EPI Website:
· Job Postings Tab: Job posted and filled, no jobs currently listed

· Review of Paypal use during March ITRC training event

· State documentation for Non-profit status completed

· All general changes to website to be sent to Steve S. and he will forward to Barker Lamar for implementation

· Group discussed the functionality of the database and updates that were completed by Jasmine in 2008 and Steve S. in 2009; Steve R. mentioned reviewing previous database upgrade proposal from Barker Lemar

· Review of current email settings: all emails to the moderator are forwarded to Steve S. and then distributed as applicable to eliminate the web administrator from having to sort: seems to be working

· The EPI Bylaws to be added to the website under the Constitution in April

· Proposal requested from Barker Lemar to set up advertising space on the website; board initiated discussion on look and functionality of the ad space; fee structure discussion tabled until proposal received and reviewed

· EPI logo update needed and all other corporate sponsor logos need to be checked for updates: need to get new business cards from sponsors

Newsletter:

· Ginger indicated she needed additional information for the newsletter
· Group discussed suggestions for additional newsletter items
· IDNR stimulus package
· Summary from March ITRC LNAPL Training
· Project Aware: donation discuss tabled until after Leah’s financial update
· Summary from IGWA spring meeting
· Initiated discussion on website link reciprocation
· On the Move 
· UST meeting dates: Jasmine to contact Tom Collins
· Updates on PWL and RBCA Advisory committees: Steve S. to contact Elaine for updates and will provide Ginger with data
Finance: 

· Leah reviewed current bank balance and Paypal account information
· Leah to follow-up on credit card information from Karen
· Reviewed 2009 known EPI expenses, i.e. Symposium down payments, website work , database upkeep
· Additional finance items 

· Jeff suggested the creation of a reserve/rainy day fund, IGWA has a similar fund: further discussion tabled
· Jasmine suggested the topic of scholarship funding; further discussion tabled
· Possible re-review of the 2008 Barker Lemar Database proposal
· Project Aware

· Group reviewed Project Aware package of information and sponsor levels
· Jasmine mentioned last year EPI had advertising on Project Aware’s website, possibly EPI should have link to Project Aware
· Karen motioned for the donation to Project Aware be increased from $150 to $200; motion seconded by Jeff and Leah
· Steve S. suggested EPI provide a lunch during Project Aware to assist the participants
· Jeff described to the group the general routine followed by Project Aware during a cleanup and suggested EPI inquire about other chances to assist instead of lunch or snacks due to logistics
· Project Aware dates June 20 through 27
· Jeff to follow up with Project Aware
· RBCA Guidance Seed Money

· Jeff suggested EPI provide possible seed money for making the IDNR RBCA guidance more user friendly/searchable
· Seed money topic discussed in detail, resolution: Jeff to provide Steve S. with a description to send out to the membership via the moderator to solicit responses
· 2008 Vapor Intrusion Surveys

· Christy inquired about the Vapor Intrusion surveys that were collected following the 2008 Symposium
· Steve R. indicated there was a lukewarm response and that the results were forwarded to Rochelle (IDNR)
· Steve R. to follow-up with Rochelle on the status of the Vapor Intrusion Classroom Training
ITRC Follow-up:

· Group discussed what worked and what didn’t during the March training at Hydro-Klean; the Cedar Rapids location did not take part in the training

· Streaming audio for next time

· Handouts to be available at training location

· Agreed that meeting ½ hr earlier than the training and providing lunch should be continued

· Confirmed that CEU for both the March and June trainings had been approved by Elaine (IDNR)

· Members of the group who had taken part in both LNAPL 1 and LNAPL 2 indicated that it would still be beneficial to offer LNAPL 2 in Cedar Rapids

· Additionally, the slides from LNAPL 1 will be available on the EPI website and can be downloaded with audio from the ITRC website

· LNAPL 2 scheduled for June 23, 2009

· Group decided to only host 2 ITRC training, but discussed ideas for more of a social networking event; Christy suggested a planting at Neal Smith

EPI Function:

· Discussion was held on the letter EPI presented to EPC and the membership responses following the EPC meeting. Key items:

· Specific wording of the letter

· Members being able to weigh in on the letter and the position taken

· Rushed nature of the letter

· Merits of issuing an apology, retraction, or clarification and whom to 

· The group discussed the need to define what EPI’s function is/should be.  The EPI constitution was reviewed and the Bylaws were discussed.  Jeff provided insight into the thoughts of the writers of the EPI constitution as a member of that group and first EPI president. The question of if EPI’s role has changed since its inception.

· Industry vs. Education

· Groundwater Professions vs. Environmental Professionals

· What is the role of the board, to run the business portion of EPI, represent the members, or both?

· Collective statements, as discussed in the EPI constitution, how should they be made or should they be made by the board on issues or by subgroups with in EPI.

· Polling the membership

· Adequate review time for issues

· What procedure to follow to issue a collective statement

· Should the Constitution and or Bylaws be amended

· Use of a forum/blog/live journal to share ideas or have members use EPI to distribute information to the membership similar to how IDNR uses EPI to get information to the CGPs

· Use of a conference call in number to help include more people in board meetings

· Contacting the membership as a whole for their opinions on the issues

·  email or snail mail

· What questions to ask

· How to sort responses if sent to entire mailing list: members and non-members (potential members)

· Turn around time too short for April EPC meeting, shoot for response at May EPC meeting

· Resolution: Steve S., Steve R. and Jeff to draft email to entire database list

· Should CGPs be a subgroup to the EPI group

· Should EPI have a DNR chair

· Conclusion: No, board members do not represent specific companies or regulatory bodies, just themselves as Environmental Professionals

· Steps to improve communication between the board and the overall membership

· More general membership meetings with dinner as in previous years could attract more people

· Ensuring adequate notice of the meetings via the website or possibly through the moderator

· Conference call in abilities of facilities hosting

· Possible alteration of the Program Chair to a Social Chair or creation of a Social Chair position with the board

· Notify membership of the upcoming polling email via the newsletter

Assigned Tasks:

· Steve S. to follow-up with ASSE and AIHA concerning symposium partnerships, report to group at next board meeting
· Jasmine to contact Tom Collins for UST meeting dates: provide to Ginger for Newsletter
· Steve S. to contact Elaine for updates on the PWL and RBCA Advisory committees: provide Ginger for Newsletter
· Leah to follow-up on EPI credit card status
· Jeff to follow up with Project Aware concerning their needs/EPI assistance opportunities
· Jeff to provide Steve S. with Guidance Seed Money description
· Steve S. to send out Guidance Seed Money description to the membership via the moderator to solicit responses
· Steve R. to follow-up with Rochelle on the status of the Vapor Intrusion Classroom Training before May board meeting
· Steve S., Steve R. and Jeff to draft email to entire database list concerning the role of EPI
Meeting Minutes 05-04-09

MWH Office, Urbandale, Iowa

Attendees:
Ginger Thune,  Steve Shipley, Leah Calvert, Christy Jaworski, Angel Shawda

2009 Fall Symposium:

· Need to visit the Heart of America property to review it for possible symposium location – Leah volunteered to contact and visit.
· Board members reviewed equipment and materials left after 2008 symposium – pens, name tags vs. lanyards, possible ribbons for speakers, vendors, and board members
· Should have plenty of pens
· Likely need to purchase more lanyards
· Notepads to be provided by hotel
· Steve S. to get pricing on lanyards and ribbons
· Decision on ribbons tabled
November Speakers:
· Dinner speaker options previously discussed – Tom Vilsack – dinner would be advertised to more than just EPI members

· CEUs not given for dinner speaker so options are open to more than just LUST/Environmental topics

· Other dinner speaker options:

· Motivational speaker – Christy to follow-up

· Tom Vilsack – Steve Shipley to follow-up

· Rebuild Iowa office another likely option

· Symposium speakers

· Vapor topic by a TestAmerica specialties person

· Anita Lewis possibly on the IDNR vapor committee

· Other IDNR committees/groups:

· Plastic waterline - James G. ?

· Surface water – stream classifications

· Tom Collins – UST inspector update

· Are there any case studies that would be good?

· Anyone unable to speak in 2008?

· Iowa Air and Waste (Amana) may have speakers

· Iowa Groundwater Association spring speakers

· Any other groups/organizations that may want to speak about what they do

· Tank information – James G.

· PMMIC, IUST Fund, and DNR updates

· Tom Norris

· MEC wind energy speaker

· Habitat Green House update from last year – Sid

· No new information to present

· Project Aware

· Follow-up to the 2008 floods- environmental impacts – possibly Cedar Rapids

· FEMA – on 2008 flooding

· Department of Ag – wetlands watershed info

· Other state regulatory information

· MO in draft RBCA soon to finalize

· Legal UST information- cross contamination, etc

· How to write a good contract – Environ. Lawyer

· Waste disposal topics – Becky Wehrman – Barton Solvents

· Other options not CEU related

· Keep Iowa Beautiful – prairie information

· Superfund projects

· Bioremediation

· Recyclable materials

· Center on Sustainable Communities

· Matt has the speaker form

· Form will be included in the Newsletter

· Need to review Jasmine’s notes for 2008 speakers

Other Symposium Related Business:

· Free booth space for IGWA

· Prefer to maintain at least 6 CEUs

· Look into getting other states to approve CEUs – NE, MO, KS, IL

· Still looking at November 17 and 18

EPI Financial:

· Review of invoices paid and not yet received

· Bank account/credit card status

· Review of checks/receipt status for upcoming ITRC event

Other:

· LNAPL 2 prep talk

· LNAPL 1 list held by Steve R.

· Streaming audio this time

· Email reminder to be sent

Assigned Tasks:

· Leah to follow-up on symposium location
· Angel to follow-up with Jasmine on 2008 speaker spreadsheet
· Steve S. to follow-up on Tom Vilsack dinner speaker option
· Ginger to complete newsletter
· Jasmine to finish survey letter
· Steve S. to price lanyards and ribbons
· Christy to follow-up on motivational speaker option
· Angel to follow-up with Becky Wehrman
Meeting Minutes 06-15-09

MWH Office, Urbandale, Iowa

Attendees:
Kay Keekhoff, Ginger Thune, Steve Reinders, Leah Calvert, Jasmine Bootman, Angel Shawda

Past Business:
Membership survey letter/questionnaire – review of verbiage followed by a vote by the board members present- letter to be finalized and emailed out 6-16-09

Website:

· Steve R. motioned that monies be approved for creating a master page to improve the website 
Symposium:

· Ginger T. review 2008 evaluations including speaker suggestions and volunteers
· Brent Puck – Delta
· Brian Lenz – Air Quality and Bio Diesel
· Nick Athens, EcoVac – treatability study
· Steve R. suggested possible board of consultant reps to do question and answer session
· Barker to speak on ART Technology – probably table until 2010
· Steve R. indicated that James G. volunteered to speak
· Ginger T. to contact Julie Oriano concerning wind farm project from last year
· Center for Environmental Technology possible speaker option
· Ladon to speak on Tier 2 revisions
· IDNR work study groups to review progress and update CGPs
· Regenisis on vapor barriers
· Ginger T. to contact FEMA
· Steve R. relayed that Steve S. emailed Ag Secretary’s office concerning speaking – No response
· Possible vendor – Center for Sustainable Communities
· Angel S. to contact Becky Wehrman of Metro Waste – Barton Solvent Fire
· Steve R. to contact John Pray on Environmental Legal issues
· Angel S. to look into GoreSorbers
· Susan Heathcoate on water quality around Des Moines
Other Symposium Related Business:

· Symposium supplies review and current locations identified
· Symposium location discussion
Concerns with Stoney Creek – noise and vendor location
Assigned Tasks:

· Ginger T. to contact FEMA and wind farm people
· Steve R. to contact John Pray
· Steve R. to send out Webinar reminders
· Jasmine B. to finalize changes to letter/questionnaire
· Steve R. to send out survey/questionnaire
· Angel S. to look into GoreSorbers
· Angel S. to organize speaker spreadsheet
· Angel S. to follow-up with Becky Wehrman
Meeting Minutes 07-28-09

MWH Office, Urbandale, Iowa

Attendees:
Steve Shipley, Ginger Thune, Steve Reinders, Ruth Hummel, James Gastineau, Jasmine Bootman, Angel Shawda

Past Business:
Review membership survey letter/questionnaire results

· Majority of the membership did not respond – total of 24 responses

· Steve R. provided handout with write up and summary

· Positions 3 and 4 had the strongest responses

· Options for polling discussed- Survey Monkey

· Group discussion of possible modifications of position #4 to remove the 51% and change to majority so that it would be applicable to issues with more than 2 choices.

· Steps discussed: Board draft and opinion; send to members for comment, receive responses and feedback; majority decision; then board makes final call – issues without clear response- board not issue statement

· Board passed this process and it will be effective once a proper survey method is found

Additional points from Survey results

· Of the responses it was pointed out that the Board composition Central Iowa heavy

· Solution discussed - possible to have teleconference board meetings to include folks from other parts of the state.

· Readdress adding a social chair to the board to improve meeting attendance and make EPI a more friendly environment

· Golf outing possible option

· Position approved by board. Candidate to be elected at Symposium

Website

· Steve S. spoke with current web master/design engineer concerning adding new tabs- Bylaws and Mission Statement- to the existing EPI website- was told that it would be labor intensive because current platform does not lend itself to easy modification- old software

· Does EPI look at creating a new website – one that is easier to update and keep current?

· Do we send the proposal out for bid or stick with the same web designer?

· If sent for bid, doesn’t necessarily mean we go with the lowest bid

· Improvements discussed:

· Reduction of spam to the Moderator

· Adding a Calendar function

· Includes previously discussed website improvements

· Steve S. to put together a proposal for the board to review, approve, and then send it out for bid

· Membership to be emailed requesting recommendations for web designers to have the proposal sent to

2009 Fall Symposium Speakers:

· No response from Vilsack’s office – alternate suggestion Gov. Culver- familiarity with the UST program- James G. to contact

· Speaker options – Ladon Jones on the Tier 2 update; a member of the PWL group to update on their progress

· TestAmerica speaker bio reviewed

· O2Tube technology discussed due to recent phone calls to many meeting attendees – Ginger T. mentioned speaking to representative – she will follow-up

· Steve S. to speak in front of members concerning EPI and the survey/collective statement issue

· Vapor intrusion speaker from Kansas City event suggested

· Tom Norris to be contacted by James G.

· Rochelle to possibly speak on PWL group

· James G. to possibly speak on Vapor group – 2009 Symposium might be too early to have much to talk about – maybe a Spring update – TA might sponsor a Vapor seminar

· Elaine to be consulted on who should give a brief update on the current IDNR work groups

· Call for Speakers to be sent out via email

· CEU’s tallied for confirmed speakers

· Additional LUST/UST topics needed

· Jim Pray suggested for discussion on property transfers

· Maybe have someone discuss Stimulus money usage

· Reviewed David Rabb’s presentation highlights – Ruth H. to provide Jasmine B. with contact information

· Brett Puck possibly discuss Free Product Assessment and Recoverability – Steve R. to contact

· Speaker spreadsheet updated with suggestions and reviewed by meeting attendees

Symposium Nuts and Bolts:
· Presentation of logo printed lanyard prices by Steve S.

· Steve R. to review remaining from last year

· Print logo on name tags alleviate need for logo on lanyard

· Presentation of ribbon options and prices by Steve S.

· Pros and Cons of name badges and lanyards

· Steve S. to pick up generic lanyards – lower cost than logo printed

· Ribbon colors discussed – board agreed to order ribbons to identify Board members, exhibitors, and speakers; options included Green with White lettering; Navy with Gold lettering; third option not reviewed – attempts made to stay away from local college team colors

· Steve S. presented 

· Symposium hotel and food related options and costs: Pros and Cons of staying at Stoney Creek or moving to Heart of America – Holiday Inn

· Based on cost – remain at Stoney Creek – options discussed for improving noise issues and rotating vendors from year to year – Steve S. to set up contract with Stoney Creek

· Exhibitor sponsored courtesy suite following evening dinner and speaker – Board agreed try this year

· Fee increases: $110 per person for Symposium + $30 for evening meal; Exhibitor fee - $400 where $100 goes to suite

· Government discount possibility to help offset IDNR budget cuts and encourage regulator attendance – tabled for later review

· Speakers retain free status – Board agreed

General Business:
· Newsletter to go out in August – President’s corner information needed to be resubmitted

· No member complaints yet concerning lateness of newsletter

· Question posed – What do member’s get for their money with an EPI membership?

· Responsibilities of Program Chair vs. Social Chair positions discussed

· Social Chair position to be defined at Symposium and voted on and ideas for social events

· Golf outing

· Baseball game

· Picnic

Assigned Tasks:

· Steve S. to finalize contract with Stoney Creek
· Angel S. to update speaker spreadsheet and send out to meeting attendees
· James G. to follow-up on Gov. Culver dinner speaker option
· James G. to contact Tom Norris
· Ginger T. to follow-up with O2Tube
· Ruth H. to forward speaker contact information to Jasmine
· Ginger T. to complete newsletter
· Steve S. to draft website proposal
· Moderator to send out Call for Speaker and Call for Vendor
· Steve R. to count up Symposium supplies from last year
· Steve S. to order ribbons

Meeting Minutes 08-25-09

MWH Office, Urbandale, Iowa

Attendees:
Steve Shipley, Ginger Thune, Steve Reinders, Kay Keekhoff, Jasmine Bootman, Angel Shawda, Leah Calvert

Past Business:

· Contract with Stoney Creek completed

· Tom Norris confirmed as speaker

· O2Tube confirmed as speaker

· James still to contact Governor Culver’s office concerning speaking at either the dinner or the symposium

· Website proposal not completed

· Name tag format discussed

Membership reciprocation

· Board voted to offer reciprocal memberships to other groups

· Center for Sustainable Communities

· Iowa Environmental Council

· Increase EPI visibility to others- links on websites

· Attendance to other meetings

Survey options

· Survey software review not completed yet

· Not needed immediately, but would be nice to announce at symposium

· Review fees associated with limited number of surveys

Board positions

· Prior to Symposium send a call for people to run for open Board positions

· Need to review term lengths for secretary and treasurer

· Motion to add a social chair presented and approved

Website

· Steve S. to prepare proposal for website work

· Steve S. reviewed website update thoughts and concerns

· Previous proposal prepared for website work would be for old format instead of addressing format changes- thus new proposal needed

· Steve S. to get with Jasmine B. concerning items in old proposal and drafting new proposal

Symposium:
· Because of additional vendor fee, no request for door prizes from vendors, EPI will supply door prizes instead to keep the fun atmosphere.

· Number and type of door prizes tabled until next meeting

· Hotel doesn’t allow EPI to bring own adult beverages for the courtesy suite, but we can rent the John Deer Room from Stoney Creek and use their bar service

· Bar prices to be reviewed at next meeting

· Pre-symposium dinner discussions- numbers attending and speaker options

· board reviewed responses thus far and updated speaker spreadsheet ( I do not think the call for speakers can be called ‘completed’ until the agenda is completed that is why I deleted that part)

· Election of board members- dinner night before or during lunch day of?

· Printed ballots to be turned in with name tags possible

· No online survey due to EPI Bylaw requirements

· Government discount discussed

· Board approved ½ price symposium $55? which would include annual membership; $30 for pre-symposium dinner; $25 Annual membership only  (this should be 55, 30+25 = 55; I think I added it up in my head wrong at the meeting, can this be changed to $55 or should it be?

· Steve S. to send a “Save the Date” notice via the moderator

· Potential board candidate list to be included in newsletter

· Call for exhibitors done

· Vendor database updated by end of week – items due to Steve S.

· What is the maximum number of vendors that can be accommodated? 

· Possibility to rent additional rooms for vendors

· Rearrange vendors and food to help accommodate more vendors

· Board be able to accept credit cards day of via PayPal on the website

· Need to updater contact information for each attendee

· PayPal has not contact information update capabilities- do it at check in table

· What about folks that stopped paying for membership, but continue to receive benefits because EPI hasn’t tracked membership dropouts

· Board to review membership list following symposium and then issue a email notifying those who aren’t members anymore and determine a grace period at a later date
REVIEW





Environmental Professionals of Iowa is a multidisciplinary organization that promotes education and standards of conduct and performance in the environmental field. The organization also provides a forum for environmental professionals to express a collective statement and provide a professional perspective on environmental issues.





2009 EPI Officers





Steve Shipley, President 


Phone: 712-464-3455877-895-6832





E-Mail: Steve.Shipleys.shipley@testamericainc.commchsi.com





Jasmine Bootman, Past President


Phone: 515-271-9608


E-Mail: jasmine.m.bootman@us.mwhglobal.com 





Steve Reinders, President Elect


Phone: 515-276-8161


E-Mail: reinders@gabrobins.com





Angel Shawda, Secretary


Phone: 515-253-0830


E-Mail: angel.B.Shawda@us.mwhglobal.com





Leah Calvert, Treasurer


Phone: 515-256-8814


E-Mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:lcalvert@barkerlemar.com" �lcalvert@barkerlemar.com�





Kay Eekhoff, Program Chair


Phone:  515-979-8380 


E-Mail:  Keekhoff@hydro-klean.com  





Ginger Thune, Newsletter Editor


Phone: 515-554-1522


E-Mail: ginger.thune@atcassociates.com
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P.O. Box 65484


West Des Moines, Iowa 50265


www.epiowa.org











� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���




















SNEAK PEEK


2009 EPI Symposium


Mon. Nov. 16- Tues. Nov. 17


Stoney Creek Inn


Johnston, IA





The Symposium will again attempt to be more topically diversified this year including speakers from FEMA, topics including wind farms, new remediation technologies and other UST related topics and updates.  New for this year is a hospitality room on TuesMonday evening after the symposium which will be sponsored by select vendors.  Details will be available during the Symposium.  Please see attached attendee registration forms.  





Vapor Intrusion Survey Results – 





In addition to providing comments/suggestions for the symposium, a survey was also conducted regarding potential vapor intrusion training.  Those who participated in the survey at the 2008 EPI Symposium indicated a strong interest in training as long as the training did not cost more than $250, was not located more than 120 miles away and interest in training is very dependent upon IDNR’s commitment to allow a Tier 3 approach based on this concept.  
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